



## Dullatur Community Council

**Meeting Minutes – 14<sup>th</sup> September 2020, Remote  
(held via Zoom call due to Coronavirus restrictions)**

### Attendees:

Community Councillors	Supporting Groups / Members of Public
John Wright (Chair) Margaret Kennedy Vivien Mitchell (apologies) Clare Ross Alan Davidson	Cllr Alan Masterton

### Agenda:

Item	Discussion	Action
<b>Welcome and Approval of Minutes</b>	The Chair (John Wright) following his appointment at the AGM which had been held immediately prior to this meeting welcomed everyone to the meeting.	<b>Action:</b> August minutes to be posted on website, council noticeboard and a copy to be issued to NLC

	<p>Vivien Mitchell who was able to be at the AGM had passed on her apologies for this meeting.</p> <p>Minutes from the August meeting had been circulated in advance incorporating a number of minor amendments from the draft circulated. These minutes were approved.</p>	
<b>Police Report</b>	<p>The Chair noted that Catriona Blair had passed on her apologies ahead of the meeting and had informed him that no crime had been reported in the area in the last month.</p>	
<b>Finance</b>	<p>The Treasurer noted the balances in the accounts were as follows:</p> <p>Treasurers account: £13,251.71  Maintenance account: £1,574.97</p> <p>It was agreed that investment in the hall that would benefit all users was the priority in terms of spend with the following matters being discussed - water heaters, kitchen upgrade, new flooring, inside and outside re-decoration.</p>	
<b>Planning / NLC / Village Matters</b>	<p><b>Planning</b></p> <p>Only update in terms of applications this month was that the application for a six car garage in The Lane had been approved.</p> <p>There was some discussion around whether there was an application for an additional property at Woodend on Prospect Road but Alan Masterton noted that e-Planning system had been down so was not able to check.</p> <p><b>NLC</b></p>	

	<p>Alan Masterton updated that NLC's finances are likely to be further stretched on the back of council spending on COVID response. Some of this will be covered from central government funding but there may need to be a further review of council services.</p> <p><b>Village Matters</b></p> <p>Trees on Kings and Queens Drive</p> <p>NLC are still reviewing the position around how best to protect trees in this area following interest particularly from Westerwood Community Council in protecting this area.</p> <p><b>Core Path 75</b></p> <p>Stewart Milne (owners of the land) are liaising with Scottish Water to make sure any underlying drainage issues are fixed before any path resurfacing is undertaken. AM confirmed works should also address the issues with the surrounding fence. Also noted that there are issues with:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Path further along on way to Croy Station; and</li> <li>● Path on way down to Bunny Hop.</li> </ul> <p>Flooding – an update had been sought from Stewart Grainger of NLC in the status of the identified work to improve drainage from the culverts.</p> <p>Drains - JW noted there is a damaged drain at the bottom of Westerton which he will raise with NLC.</p> <p>Hedges - noted that hedges on Glen Road to Kilsyth and around the roman soldier need cut. AM explained that the Council</p>	<p><b>Action:</b> details of impacted areas to be shared with Alan Masterton so NLC can establish ownership.</p>
--	-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------	------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

	<p>team responsible are behind in their maintenance schedule due to COVID-19 but will react to ad-hoc requests.</p> <p>Trees - also noted the recent tree down on Eastfield Road. AM confirmed that an NLC tree specialist had inspected the trees some time ago and confirmed trees were well rooted.</p> <p>Path on edge of CALA estate - noted that path and surrounding landscaping have been completed and that council in response to a resident request are looking to put a barrier at the end of the path given it opens out onto the road.</p>	
<p><b>Village Hall</b></p>	<p>Noted that bookings are still impacted by COVID-19 restrictions. Alan Davidson had circulated the previous guidance and it was to be confirmed what the current status was given recent further lockdown restrictions. It was noted that the Playgroup have already amended their start time on a Friday to 10.15am which would allow for the local business club to use the hall on a Friday morning when restrictions allow.</p>	
<p><b>AOB</b></p>	<p>Clare Ross mentioned she had a local resident that was interested in joining the committee. It was agreed that the procedure around appointing new members would need to be looked at in order that the Committee could take an informed decision on whether to fill any vacancies.</p> <p>Alan Davidson thanked Clare Ross for sourcing the black waste bin.</p> <p>With Coronavirus restrictions continuing the Chair agreed to investigate the options for making the meetings accessible to interested members of the public.</p>	<p>Next meeting : 8pm on 19<sup>th</sup> October 2020</p>



Dullatur Community Council  
Dullatur Village Hall, Victoria Road, Dullatur, Glasgow G68 0AW

Change of Office Bearers

14-09-2020

At the Annual General Meeting of Dullatur Community Council held on 14<sup>th</sup> September 2020 new office bearers were appointed for a period until the next AGM in 2021.

John Wright	Chairperson
Vivien Mitchell	Secretary
Clare Ross	Treasurer